[image: image1.jpg]\
R

SR
_u.%mw;
TN



[image: image2.bmp]






























ASHRAE ACTION


ROANOKE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER


DECEMBER 2003





DECEMBER MEETING








Thursday, December 11, 2003


Lunch Meeting at the Patrick Henry Hotel








TOPIC:    Local Code Enforcement & Roundtable Discussion of Building Code Questions





Speaker: Mr. Jeff Shawver,


Assistant Building Commissioner, 


City of Roanoke





MEETING AGENDA:





12:00 – 1:30 PM – Lunch & Program





Please make reservations by 11:30 AM


Friday, December 5, 2003 


Suzanne Perry  (540) 563-2828


or


� HYPERLINK "mailto:mail to: sdperry@trane.com" ��mail to: sdperry@trane.com�





Cost of lunch will be $13.00





Please E-mail Questions for Mr. Shawver to discuss to Jason Fulop at: jason@breeden-collier.com








President's Corner








Our regular November meeting was a dinner meeting held at the Roanoke County Women’s Club.  Mr. R. Mark Nunnelly, one of ASHRAE’s Distinguished Lecturers, was our guest speaker.  Mark presented a very informative and enjoyable program on Designing for Absolute Moisture Control.    





Mr. Charles Henck, our Director and Regional Chair, also attended our November meeting and shared a few words with our chapter on upcoming changes in the ASHRAE format.  We were very pleased to have Charlie with us for the evening. 





On November 7th we had a group gather at the Roanoke Civic Center for a tour of the facilities including the ice making system for the arena floor.  We all enjoyed a hockey game and refreshments after the tour.





For the month of December we will be meeting at the Patrick Henry Hotel.  This will be a lunchtime meeting and please note it will be on the 2nd Thursday of the month.  Our guest speaker will be Mr. Jeff Shawver and he will be informing us of Building Code Updates.    Mr. Shawver has also agreed to answer our questions regarding the building code.  Please e-mail your questions to Jason Fulop.





December is also the month that we recognize the Past Presidents of the Roanoke Chapter.  I hope you will put the 11th on your calendar and plan to join us.  





Pat Cady  





	











Electronic Newsletter





Welcome to the Roanoke Chapter's electronic ASHRAE Newsletter.  If you know of anyone who may enjoy receiving the newsletter, please contact Chris Beverly at 540-563-2828 or cnbeverly@trane.com.








ROANOKE CHAPTER ASHRAE


2003 – 2004 OFFICERS and GOVERNORS


		Phone:	Email:


President	Pat Cady	540-857-3100	pcady@hsmm.com


Pres. Elect	Chris Beverly	540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com


Vice Pres.	Jason Fulop	540-362-8934	  jason@breeden-collier.com


Secretary	James Sledd	540-344-5200	jamess@eeiroanoke.com


Treasurer	Andy Fuller	540-857-3100	afuller@hsmm.com


Governor	Gary Anderson	540-342-1816	ganderson@lpa-inc.com


Governor	Angela Jones	540-343-8054	angela.jones2@carrier.utc.com


Governor	Jason Price	540-342-5498	jason.price@ielectric.com





		


2003 – 2004 COMMITTEE CHAIRS


Shenandoah


    Section	Howard Arthur	540-464-7308	arthurjh@mail.vmi.edu


Membership	Chris Meacham	540-857-4090	cmeacham@hobbsassociates.com


Student


Activities	Glen Gabriel	540-344-6664	grg@sfcs.com


Programs	Jason Fulop	540-362-8934	jason@breeden-collier.com


Historian         David Cunningham 540-772-1017       dcunningham@sjincva.com


Scholarship	Lance Lewis	540-774-4079	freeair@infionline.net


Research	John Mann	540-344-5513	jmannassociates@aol.com 	


TEGA	Chris Beverly	540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com


Newsletter	Chris Beverly	540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com  


Homepage	James Sledd	540-344-5200	jamess@eeiroan.com     





						








Roanoke Chapter of ASHRAE





Web Page:





� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/" ��http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/�











BOARD OF GOVERNORS





Meeting





Tuesday, December 2





4:15 pm – 5:30 pm





HSMM





RESOURCE  PROMOTION








Our January meeting will be Research Promotion Night.  We will present awards 


to all those who contributed last year, so mark your calendar and plan to 


attend and receive the recognition you deserve. 





We thank the following members who have already contributed this year.





Ron Bessette		Ralph Givens


Chris Beverly		Kenneth Gunther


Gerald Biehn		Boyd Headley


Folger Bigelow		Bob Hockett


Pat Cady 			John Mann


Hugh Crowther		David Pierson


Nicholas DesChamps








Resource Promotion Chairman


John Mann








DECEMBER SPEAKER








Jeff Shawver currently serves as the Assistant Building Commissioner for the City of Roanoke. He began his building career in 1978 working for his father who owned a mechanical contracting business.  The type of projects involved waste water plants and water treatment at John Flanagan Reservoir in Haysi, Virginia,   residential construction at the Greenbrier Housing Development in Blacksburg, Virginia, and Nursing homes in Shawsville and Floyd, Virginia.  





In 1988, Jeff accepted the position with the City of Roanoke as the Plumbing & Mechanical Inspector.  From there, he proceeded to Plans Reviewer and ultimately to his current position.  He has been involved with the construction of Valley View Mall, First Union Tower, Roanoke Memorial Hospital South Expansion, Roanoke Times and numerous residential projects.   





	Jeff is a certified building official (CBO) and holds several construction inspection certificates and trades licenses in Virginia.  He is also a member of the inspector plumbing exam committee and is an instructor at Virginia Western Community College teaching courses related to building codes.





	Jeff is also a member of the Naval Reserves, attached to the Seabees which is a construction battalion.  Jeff is a warrant officer with over 14 years of service.


   











Do you know what your membership level is?





Membership in ASHRAE is designated into levels which start at Associate and move up to Life and Fellow.  After years in ASHRAE or higher education, or work experience, membership can be “upgraded”.





Please contact Chris Meacham at 857-4090  to upgrade your membership!









